STATE BOARD OF PLUMBING
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Date:

January 16, 2014
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500 North Calvert Street  


Room 302



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

Members Present:

Michael Kastner, Chair
Joseph Radtka, Industry Member

Gregory Schott, Industry Member 
Charles Kruger, Industry Member  

Jon Garner, Industry Member


Keith Horton, Industry Member  
DLLR Officials & Staff Present: 



Michael Vorgetts, Commissioner

John Papavasiliou, Executive Director

Brenda Clark, Administrative Officer



Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
Others Present:




J. Richard Wagner, Member of the public
Diane Kastner, MD PHCC



Jim Berndt, MD PHCC


Vernon Gauss, Anne Arundel County




Jon Sargent, Joyce Agency




Ron Lord, IAPMO





Dale Troll, UA



CALL TO ORDER
Chair, Michael Kastner, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Plumbing to Order at 10:30 a.m. 
APPROVAL OF THE PROPOSED AGENDA

Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Horton’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the proposed agenda. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Garner’s second, the Board unanimously voted to enter into Executive Session at 10:31 a.m. in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202, in order to consider advice provided by Counsel regarding license applications.  Upon completion of this session, the Board convened to the public meeting at 11:00 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held December 19, 2013.  Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Minutes as written.

APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF EXECUTIVE SESSION

The members reviewed the Executive Session held December 19, 2013.  Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion and Mr. Kruger’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the findings of the Executive Session as written.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
Mr. Radtka presented the following report on behalf of the Complaint Committee:
PLUMBING COMPLAINTS  



Formal Hearing


Closed Complaints



Plum-140018



Plum-140007








Plum-140014
Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Kruger’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve      the Complaint Committee report. 

REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS
PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for the month of December 2013: 

             Plumber

      Candidates            Passed
Failed
     
Pass %





          Tested

	Journey Natural Gas Fitter
	       1
	         0
	      1
	     0%  

	Journey Plumber/Gas Fitter
	     29
	         9
	    20
	     31%

	Master Natural Gas Fitter
	       0
	         0
	      0
	      0%

	Master Plumber/Gas Fitter
	     12
	         8
	      4
	     67%

	                              TOTAL
	      42
	        15
	     27
	     36%


Mr. Radtka reported that there are currently 13,045 active licensees.  
OLD BUSINESS:

A.  Discussion with Mr. Jim Berndt regarding Firm Registration 

At last months Business Meeting, Mr. Jim Berndt discussed with the Board proposing and seeking sponsorship for a bill pertaining to firm permitting, similar to HB 431 from the 2008 legislative session.  Mr. Berndt informed the Board that he attended a monthly business meeting with the HVACR Board; he reviewed his proposal with the State Board of HVACR with favorable results of the Board expressing support for the concept of the bill. Upon further discussion, some language for the bill would require amendments and the submittal of the bill should be submitted separately for each Board.  Mr. Kastner requested that Mr. Berndt bring the bill back for further review when he has finalized it.   

B.  Further discussion regarding the Green Construction Code

The Board discussed the plumbing regulations in the 2012 International Green Construction Code (IgCC) at the January 2014 Business Meeting.  Upon further discussion and review of the recommendations by the task group for the Maryland State Board of Plumbing The recommendations made were provided in a list distributed to board members and have requested that Mr. Papavasiliou respond to the recommendations on the Board’s behalf.
NEW BUSINESS
A.  Discussion regarding the combination of plumbing and gas licenses

Mr. Kruger discussed with the Board the possibility of separating licenses that are issued by the Board to distinguish between the provision of plumbing services and the provision of gas services.  He explained that WSSC issues a separate license for each and the State of Delaware does not have “gas” on their license examination, making reciprocal licensing difficult.  Upon the Board’s discussion, the Board agreed to discuss this issue further at a future meeting.  
B.  Discussion regarding the review of requirements for the State of Delaware
The Board discussed the requirements for the master plumber and journey plumber license examination of Maryland and the State of Delaware.  The Maryland Board of Plumbing has 40 questions gas related on its master plumber license examination; the Board requested that Mr. Papavasiliou review the examination with Delaware to ensure that it is still equivalent with our examination. 
CORRESPONDENCE

The Board reviewed correspondence from Mid Atlantic Propane Gas Association
Mr. Andrew Levinson, President of Mid Atlantic Propane Gas Association, (MAPGA) corresponded with the Board inquiring if the Board would consider being less stringent on the requirements for the Propane Gas Fitter’s Certificate.  Specifically he requested the requirements regarding propane bobtail drivers who are performing a leak check on a propane system during an “out of gas” call.  Mr. Levinson stated that while completion of Certified Employee Training Program (CEPT) books 1.0, 4.1 and 4.2 is required for a full certificate; MAPGA suggests that the Board would consider completion of CEPT 1.0 and proof of leak check inspection training as adequate to grant a restricted certificate to individuals who perform a leak check during an “out of gas” call. 
Mr. Levinson explained that during an “out of gas” call, a propane bobtail driver visits the costumer’s residence or place of business and fills their tank.  The driver is also required to inspect the propane system to verify that it does not have a leak.  He expressed his belief that CEPT 1.0 provides the appropriate training to perform such an inspection and if a leak should be found, the repair would be done by an individual with the traditional certificate.
Upon the Board’s discussion, Mr. Kastner informed the Board that Mid Atlantic Propane Gas Association has the training procedures to train these drivers but the Board does not have the authority to change the National Fuel Gas Code, NFPA 54.  Ms. Kinstler informed the Board that the NFPA could be modified by the Board’s adoption of a modification to the published provision through a proposed regulation.  Upon further discussion regarding this issue, the Board agreed that more information would be required regarding bobtail drivers, who lights the pilots, who turns off the valves and review of their training program and training books.  The Board agreed to discuss with Mr. Papavasiliou and request that he would correspond with MAPGA to request the additional information required.  Motion made by Mr. Kruger, seconded by Mr. Radtka and unanimously carried by the Board to discuss this further with Mr. Papavasiliou to obtain the additional information required. 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Mr. Papavasiliou discussed with the Board consideration for future implementation of updating the website to post information regarding plumbers that have broken the law or regulations and present a public safety issue.  
Chair’s Report 
None.
COUNSEL’S REPORT
Counsel advised the Board on the status of litigation.
ADJOURNMENT
Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 12:00 p.m.
______________________________


_______________

Michael Kastner, Chair
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